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The Massachusetts Institute of Fire Department Instructors is a non-

profit organization and was established on September 30, 1959.              

MIFDI's mission is "to promote fire department training and  

education by the mutual sharing of knowledge".  

THE MIFDI OFFICERS - 2015 

President: Captain Mark W. Roche, Newton Fire Department  
1st Vice President: Deputy Chief Brian F. Belliveau, Fitchburg Fire Department (retired) 
2nd Vice President: Chief Frank W. Fitzgerald, Jr., Malden Fire Department (retired) 
Secretary: Captain Edward (Ted) D. Quinn, Jr., Peabody Fire Department 
Treasurer: Firefighter / Instructor Michael McLeieer, Merrimac Fire Department 
 
THE MIFDI BOARD of DIRECTORS 
Terms Expire 2016 
Chief Thomas Conway, III, Billerica Fire Department 
Assistant Chief Robert MacKendrick, Lynnfield Fire Department (Retired) 
Chief Richard Gomes, Norton Fire Department (Retired) 
 
Terms Expire 2015 
Lieutenant George Churchill, Brockton Fire Department (retired) 
Firefighter / Instructor Michael McLeieer, Merrimac Fire Department (Past President) 
Chief James M. Vuona, Shrewsbury Fire Department 
 
EDITOR 
Firefighter / Instructor Scott D. Maker, Merrimac Fire Department 

VISIT US ON THE WEB!   
www.mifdi.org 

E-MAIL– michael.mcleieer@merrimacfire.com 
 
 
 

©Copyright 2015, MIFDI 
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2015 Membership Application & Invoice  

Jan. 1 to Dec. 31, 2015  
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Membership Information 

   

Name  ______________________________________________________ 
 

Address  ____________________________________________________ 
 

City & State  _________________________________________________  
 

Zip Code  ___________________________________________________  
 

Phone (Home)  _______________________________________________  
 

E-mail Address  ______________________________________________  
 

Fax (Home)  _________________________________________________  

 

Work Information 
 

Department  _________________________________________________  
 

Rank  _______________________________________________________  
 

Phone (work)  ________________________________________________  
 

Fax (work)  __________________________________________________  
 

Address (work)  ______________________________________________  
 

City & State (work)  ___________________________________________  
 

Zip Code  ____________________________________________________  

 

 Membership Type:                      Send Bulletin To:              Membership Dues:  

        circle one                                      circle one                      Active         $  30.00  

                                                                                                     Retired       $  15.00  

Active      Retired    Associate        Home      Work     E-mail         Associate     $100.00  

 
Please mail completed Application with check or money order payable to:  

 

MIFDI 
Attn: Michael McLeieer, Treasurer 

PO Box 507 
Merrimac, MA 01860-0510 

Phone: (978) 346-4731 

E-mail:  michael.mcLeieer@merrimacfire.com 

Your M
IFDI Dues 

are du
e Jan. 1st

 

or Join MIFDI for the first time. 



JUNE MEETING:. 
The June meeting of MIFDI will be held on Wednesday, June 24, 2015 hosted by the 

Fitchburg Fire Department courtesy of Chief Kevin Roy. The meeting will be held in the 

Training Room of Fitchburg Fire Headquarters located at 33 North St. in Downtown 

Fitchburg. It has been 3 years since MIFDI last met in Fitchburg. The training program 

will be provided by Fitchburg Lt. Richard Liberatore of the Training & Safety Division. 

Lt. Liberatore will provide a power point presentation on the new regional Mobile Vent 

Unit (MVU) followed by a demonstration of this specialized unit. Fitchburg’s KME 

Tower which was out for maintenance during our last visit will hopefully be on display as 

well as Fitchburg’s recently delivered KME Engine 4. 

 

Following the presentation, V.P. Brian Belliveau invites members for lunch at the nearby 

Howarth House which is a bed & breakfast operated by Brian and his wife Linda located 

in an historic house on a beautiful setting near Fitchburg State University. For members 

wishing to attend the lunch portion, we ask for a RSVP to plan for the food. Email  

President Roche at captroche@aol.com or Treasurer McLeieer at  

michael.mcleieer@merrimacfire.com  Lunch is expected to be a marinated steak tip salad, 

potato salad, beverage, and brownie for desert. 

 

SCHEDULE: 

0930: Coffee, 1000: Presentation, 1115: Business meeting, 1130: Lunch @ Howarth 

House 

 

DIRECTIONS TO FITCHBURG FIRE HQ:  

Fitchburg is located in Central Mass and is easy to get to from US Rt. 2.  Take I 95 to Rt.2 

West. Follow Rt.2 to Rt. 12 (EXIT 31B). Continue north on Rt.12 to Main St. (Rt.2A), 

turn right on Main St. and the station is on the left behind the Dunkin Donuts. There is 

plenty of free parking behind the station. 

 

DIRECTIONS TO HOWARTH HOUSE: 

North St. is on the “B” side of Fitchburg HQ. Travel up the hill on North St. and Ross St 

will be on the left. Turn left on Ross St and Howarth House is #81 on the left. Visit their 

website: www.howarthhouse.com 

 
FITCHBURG REGIONAL MOBILE VENT UNIT 
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SERVICE & MAINTENANCE 

PROTECTIVE CLOTHING 

HOSE, NOZZLES & ADAPTERS 

FIREFIGHTING TOOLS & HARDWARE 

LIGHTING & ELECTRICAL 

RESCUE EQUIPMENT 

ACCESSORIES & SUPPLIES 

 

Our New Location: 

250 Cape Highway (Rt.44), Unit 6A, East Taunton, MA 02718 

PH. 781-341-1220, FAX 774-501-1034, EMAIL: 

info@edlyonsfire.com  

Visit Our Website: edlyonsfire.com 

mailto:captroche@aol.com
mailto:michael.mcleieer@merrimacfire.com
http://www.howarthhouse.com
mailto:info@edlyonsfire.com


TREASURER’S REPORT 
Beginning Balances for 01/02/2015        Bills Paid May 2015 (Checking): 

Preferred C.U. Checking   $267.67                    June 2015 Bulletin - Michael                  $120.00 - 05/31 

Preferred C.U. Savings      $427.51                    FDIC 2015 Hotel - Michael                     $472.48 - 05/31 

CapitalOne360 Savings  $2,747.29                     FDIC DVD’s, labels, Sleeves - Michael $   62.46 - 05/31                                                   

Total:                               $3,442.47                      May meeting donuts - Michael              $   40.00 - 05/31                                                                                      

                                                                                                                                 TOTAL: $694.94 

50/50 Raffle =   $103.00                             Account Transfers: 

Winner  = Chief Michael Curran $52.00        None                          

Net Proceeds from 50/50 Raffle = $51.00 deposited - 06/01/2015              

 

Total active members =   126     Mailings 

 Dues paid thru 2019 =     1                                                  E-Mail - 79        Home  - 38 

                  Dues paid thru 2017 =     4                                                                             Work  -   9 

 Dues paid thru 2016 =     4                              126  

 Dues paid thru 2015 =   91 

 Dues paid thru 2014 =   26                                                             

                           

                               

Balances as of  06/08/2015                                                                Membership Totals:  126 

Preferred C.U. Checking:     $      656.11    78 Active -  42 Retired - 6 Associate 

Less uncleared checks:        ($          0.00) 

PCU Cking. Balance:           $       656.11 

PCU Savings Balance:          $       427.69 

CapitalOne Sav. Balance:    $    2,751.82 

Total                                       $    3,835.62  

____________________________________________________________________________ 

We Welcome This New Member Who Recently Joined MIFDI: 

 

 Dan Kerr  -  Captain  -  Arlington 

 Richard Ripley - Firefighter - Lynn 

  

 
Treasurer Notes: 

                  (a)  Please remember to look at your mailing label for the PAID THROUGH date.  Thank you             
       to all of you who have  paid your dues.  Your 2015 dues were due in January, 2015.          

        Please add $10.00 for late renewals paid after April 1, 2015 for your 2015 dues. 

                  (b)  You may now use the 2015 membership application as your invoice.  It has              
        MIFDI’s tax ID number listed, for your accounts payable department to process the dues 

        payment.  Simply use the dues year or payment date as your invoice number. 

                  

 

Respectfully submitted   

06/08/2015 

by Michael McLeieer , Treasurer 

978-346-4731 
Thank you for your continued support and for your prompt payment of your dues!   

 

Please remember to add a $10 late fee for renewal dues paid after April 1st, 2015.  This fee does not 

apply to new members. 
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MIFDI is now on Facebook.  Login to your Facebook account and search for  

Massachusetts Institute of Fire Department Instructors or visit      

www.facebook.com/mifdi.  Become a Facebook friend to MIFDI and receive up to date 

announcements right to your PDA, Blackberry or computer.  You may also select the 

MIFDI Facebook link on the MIFDI website home page at www.mifdi.org 

http://www.mifdi.org/


RECALL OF MEETING 2015-05 
President Roche opened the meeting at 10:10 at the Merrimac Fire Department and 

welcomed everyone and introduce Treasurer Michael McLeieer who – on behalf of 

the Merrimac Fire Department – sent along Chief Ralph Spencer’s regards who was 

at the Mass Fire Academy. Treasurer McLeieer gave an informative presentation on 

experiences at the 2105 FDIC. He explained the CD and all of its contents; over 100 

presentations, as well as more in depth the seven that he attended. Such as Developing 

a Training Program for Today’s Fire Service, in which consistency, a training calen-

dar, preparation, and lesson plans that anyone can follow are key. Conducting and 

Apparatus Needs Analysis, was another one which was a comprehensive class on not 

just shooting from the hip regarding equipment selection. The third presentation was 

How Diversity and Politics Influence Change Management, in this presentation, 

member Chief Paul Antonellis, Jr. (ret.) spoke on this topic. “Spec-ing” out fire trucks 

was another presentation. Treasurer McLeieer reminded all that June 19th is deadline 

for April 18-23, 2016 FDIC topics. The fourth presentation was This Ain’t Your 

Mamma’s Large Vehicle Fire, highlighted the problems such as plastics, rescues, and 

RIT. These vehicles have become more popular (i.e. box trucks, 18 wheelers, con-

verted school buses, military vehicles, large agricultural trailers, etc.) These are not an 

ABC extinguisher fire, it is more like a house fire with 8 times the heat release, LP 

cylinders (not visible), and no way of telling what is inside these vehicles. The fifth 

and final presentation was Required Training: A Guide for the Training Officer, 

which explained how to engage the audience and about active learning. Treasurer 

McLeieer also spoke about the new USFA-NFA Managing Officer Program http://

www.usfa.fema.gov/training/nfa/programs/mo_program.html which is a two-year 

program for Company Officers and is modeled after the successful Executive Fire 

Officer Program. 

 

President Roche introduced Jane McCluskey, of Jones & Bartlett Learning, who 

spoke about the company, located in Sudbury and now in Burlington, and having 

been in business since the 1970s with the release of their first fire service related book 

in 2002, the Fundamentals of Firefighting. Ms. McCluskey noted that if anyone 

wanted a free desk copies she would willing to meet to discuss that. She also went 

over the Evidence-Based Practices for Strategic and Tactical Firefighting, a NIST 

supplement that she distributed to attendees for free. Check out their website for more 

information on their publications, and contact her for any questions and any discounts 

she could offer. 

 

BullEx’s Mike Hennick and Samantha Salisbury (Albany, NY a division of Lion ap-

parel) reviewed some training products such as new products for fire prevention, as 

well as a prop for operations with a hand-line (or laser mode with zero visibility and 

no residue). They mentioned that the fast-food chain Firehouse Subs can help with 

grants. 

 

A Moment of Silence was observed for Fire Chief Borden, of Haverhill, MA, and his 

sudden passing. 
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RENEWAL of DUES  or NEW MEMBERSHIPS 

may be addressed to: 

MIFDI - Attn:  Michael McLeieer, Treasurer 
PO Box 507 

Merrimac, MA 01860-0510 
Phone:  (978) 346-4731 

 

*Dues are $30.00 per year for Active members *($40 after Jan 1st) 
$15.00 for Retired members *($25 after Jan 1st) 

*100.00 per year for Associate members 
(which includes a 1/4 page of advertising in the MIFDI Bulletin and on the 

MIFDI website). 
 

* Membership dues are for one calendar year (January 1 through December 31). 
Dues are due by January 1st.  Add a $10.00 Late Fee after April 1, 2015. 

http://www.usfa.fema.gov/training/nfa/programs/mo_program.html
http://www.usfa.fema.gov/training/nfa/programs/mo_program.html
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LAST ALARM: 
The Massachusetts Institute of Fire Department Instructors offers our condolences to 

the family and friends of the following; 
 

 

Firefighter Kenneth R. Strong, ACTIVE member of the 

Southborough Fire Dept. Ken died unexpectedly while off duty on 

May 7, 2015 at age 43. May He Rest In Peace. 

 

 

 

 

 

Chief Richard B. Borden, ACTIVE member of the  

Haverhill Fire Department. Chief Borden died unexpectedly at 

home on May 17, 2015 at age 56. May He Rest In Peace. 

 

 

 

 

 

Firefighter Timothy R. Brennan, ACTIVE member of the 

Medford Fire Department. Tim died on May 26, 2015 at age 45. 

May He Rest In Peace. 
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EMS Run —————> 
 

 

 

(May Meeting Minutes Continued) 

The Treasurer’s report was          

approved, as was the reimbursement 

for the FDIC hotel ($472.48)    

Treasurer McLeieer as stated that he 

would be meeting with the           

web-developer to launch a new   

website for September meeting. 

There were currently 124 members 

of MIFDI and, again, thanked     

everyone for coming. This was the 

last meeting as Chief for Mike 

Curran, and on Saturday, June 27th, 

in Chelmsford, MA, there would be 

a retirement in his honor. 

 

Captain Andrew Connerty from 

MFTC gave his report and recruit 

classes are moving along well and a 

learning disability protocol was updated, where recruits must identify early on, and 

have an IEP no older than 5 years or doctor saying you have a Learning Disability. 

Failing a final exam will not allow a recruit to graduate, but can take the exam one 

more time. Also, the Fire Officer III class pre-requisite for exam no longer need FI-2 

(effective September 2015). There is a Fire Officer IV exam, as well as a Chief Fire 

Officer Training Program, although not certified. 

 

John O’Donoghue had a meeting with the Academy Director about elevators and the 

rebuilding of a prop, which will go forward. 

 

Bob McKendrick spoke on Fire Prevention, noting that nothing was added to the 

meeting and the MA amendment to NFPA should be adopted in the next code cycle. 

There is, however, a problem with board. There are some chiefs that have retired and 

have not been replaced. Finally, there is an Executive Order to look at old things 

(pompier ladder, life net, riding a horse on wooden bridge, etc.) to be taken out of the 

laws and regulations. Nominate the same slate of Officers and Board of Directors…

motion passed… 

 

The meeting was adjourned at noon and the unofficial meeting was continued at 

Markey's Lobster Pound in Seabrook, NH. The next meeting is on June 24th in 

Fitchburg and the topic will be on Positive Pressure Vehicle mounted on PU truck. 

And annual cookout at B & B (Fitchburg) www.howarthhouse.com. 

file:///C:/Winword/MIFDI/MIFDI-586-June15/www.howarthhouse.com


CONGRATULATIONS:  
 

 

The Massachusetts Institute of Fire Department 

Instructors offer our congratulations and best 

wishes to member Chief Richard Francis of the 

Brockton Fire Department upon his retirement in 

May after 37-years of service to the “City of 

Champions”.  

 

 

 

The Massachusetts Institute of Fire Department  

Instructors offers our congratulations to member 

Deputy Chief Charlie Breen of the Somerville 

Fire Department Training & Safety Division on his 

recent appointment as Deputy Chief of  

Administration & Operations.  

UPCOMING EVENTS:   
June 22-25, 2015: NFPA Annual Conference & Expo 

Chicago, IL                                                     www.nfpa.org  

 

June 24, 2015: MIFDI - Fitchburg 

 

June 24-27, 2015: New England Fire/Rescue/EMS 2015 

West Springfield, MA                        www.newenglandfirechiefs.org   

 

July 14-18, 2015: FireHouse Expo 

Baltimore, MD                                    www.firehouseexpo.com  

 

August 12-15, 2015: I.F.B.A 2015 Convention 

Hartford, CT                                        www.ifba.org  

 

August 25-28, 2015: I.A.F.F. 2015 EMS Conference 

National Harbor, MD                         www.iaff.org  

 

September 23, 2015: MIFDI  
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Firesetting 
  Intervention  
    Resource  
      Exchange 
 

 

 Fire, Police & Public Safety Personnel   

 Juvenile Justice & Court Personnel 

 Mental Health Professionals 
 
 

www.fire-exchange.org  
 

Call Scott Maker, MFA Instructor,  

Firefighter/Merrimac Fire Department, with any questions you may 

have. 
 

269-492-3341 

An on-line networking  
community for Firefighters, 
Inspectors, Instructors, &  

Juvenile Firesetting            
Intervention Professionals 

http://www.nfpa.org
http://www.newenglandfirechiefs.org
http://www.firehouseexpo.com
http://www.ifba.org
http://www.iaff.org


 REPORT of the PRESIDENT: 
Captain Mark W. Roche, Newton Fire Department 

Our May meeting was a full plate of informative information beginning with 

the Annual FDIC highlights by Michael McLeieer followed by Jane 

McCluskey from Jones & Bartlett with an update on their many training  

publications for fire instructors. The final portion of our training was provided 

by Mike Hennick and Samantha Salsbury of BullEx with a presentation on the 

many new training props offered by BullEx.  Thanks again to all our  

presenters as well as Chief Ralph Spencer and the members of the Merrimac 

Fire Department for again hosting MIFDI at their facility. 

 

Another reminder to all that many departments promote new officers due to 

retirements which occur in January and again in July. If you know of any 

changes of new training officers from your area, be sure to spread the word to 

them about MIFDI. Applications are available on the MIFDI website 

www.mifdi.org as well as on Page 14 of this bulletin. 

 

Stay Safe and I hope to see you in Fitchburg on the 24th. If you are unable to 

attend the June meeting, I wish you a safe and enjoyable summer and hope to 

see you back in September. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BullEx representatives presenting to MIFDI 
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INSTRUCTORS CORNER: 

Page 8 

http://www.mifdi.org

